
Dear Parent/Guardian:

Welcome to Centerville City Schools. Our health care team would like to take this opportunity to share important information
with you regarding the district’s School Health Services. Health services are provided by licensed school nurses and registered
nurses who work collaboratively to keep students healthy, safe and ready to learn.

If your child has any health concerns or requires specialized nursing care, please contact the school nurse in your
child’s building. The school nurse will develop and implement a health care plan.

Lauren Hale, MSN, RN lauren.hale@centerville.k12.oh.us
Centerville High School 937.439.3505

Jamie Johnson, BSN, RN jamie.johnson@centerville.k12.oh.us
Watts 937.434.0370

Regan Koch, BSN, RN regan.koch@centerville.k12.oh.us
Cline 937.435.1315 / Magsig 937.433.0965 / Stingley 937.434.1054

Stacey Hoffman, BSN, RN stacey.hoffman@centerville.k12.oh.us
PVS 937.312.1273 / Normandy 937.434.0917

Yvonne Franklin, BSN, RN yvonne.franklin@centerville.k12.oh.us
PVN 937.438.6062 / Driscoll 937.434.0562 / John Hole 937.434.0725

Jan Tangeman, MS, RN jan.tangeman@centerville.k12.oh.us
Weller 937.885.3273 / Tower Heights 937.434.0383

Medication Administration at School

If your child will need prescription and/or non-prescription medication while at school a doctor’s order is required. The
appropriate form(s) must be completed by the child’s licensed healthcare professional, signed by the parent giving
authorization and reviewed by the Centerville City School nurse. All medication and forms must be brought to the school by
a parent or guardian. We have the following forms available in our clinics and online in the student/parent section
forms/documents www.centerville.k12.oh.us

❖ Permit for Dispensing Prescription/Non-Prescription Medication to Students
This form is for any medication prescription or over the counter that is to be given at school.

This form is not needed if an Allergy and/or Asthma plan is completed.

❖ Emergency Allergy Plan/Epinephrine Authorization
This form is used for allergies that require emergency medications as treatment such as food allergies and insect
allergies.

❖ Asthma Action Plan/Inhaled Asthma Medication Authorization
This form is for a student who requires the use of inhalers/nebulizers for the treatment of their asthma.

Ohio State Immunization requirements for school attendance:

Parents/Guardians are required to provide proof of immunizations when enrolling a student to the district. No student shall
be permitted to remain in school for more than 14 days if this requirement is not met. If you have questions about
immunization requirements for school, please contact the school nurse in your child’s building. You can request your child’s
previous school to email a copy of your child’s immunizations to the school nurse in your child’s building.

❖ 7thgrade vaccine requirements prior to entry: Tdap booster after age 7 & Meningococcal not before age 11
❖ 12thgrade vaccine requirements prior to entry: 2 doses of Meningococcal, one dose after age 16.
❖ Ways to obtain these immunizations:
➢ Private Physician
➢ Public Health- Dayton & Montgomery County Department: call for appointment at 937.225.4550
➢ Community Health Centers of Greater Dayton: call for appointment at 937.461.6869



Centerville City Schools
111 Virginia Avenue
Centerville, OH 45458

Rules for the Administration of Medications To Students Prescription and Non-Prescription

Centerville City Schools and Ohio Revised Code requires students taking medications during school hours or during approved district
sponsored trips/activities (before or after regular school hours, weekend, holidays, and overnight trips/activities) to have written
permission from the parent/guardian and a licensed health professional authorized to prescribe drugs. Board of Education Policy defines
medication as all medicines, including those prescribed by a licensed health professional authorized to prescribe drugs and any
non-prescribed (over-the-counter) drugs, preparations, and/or remedies.

Specific medications (Epinephrine auto injector, Insulin, Diabetic supplies, and multi-dose inhalers) may be carried and self administered by
the student upon receipt of written authorization from the parent and the licensed health professional.

● For Epinephrine auto injectors, the Emergency Allergy Plan/Epinephrine Administration Authorization Formmust be completed.
● For Multi-dose inhalers, the Authorization for Administration of Inhaled Asthma Medication Formmust be completed.
● All other medications, including over-the-counter medications, will require the Permission to Dispense Medication Formmust be

completed. This form is not needed if an Allergy and/or Asthma plan is completed.

To help us keep your children safe, please keep in mind the following guidelines and reminders:

● If at all possible, medications should be administered at home.
● The health clinic does not stock medications.
● Parents may come to the school and/or activity to administer medications to students, as needed.
● Medications must be brought directly to the clinic and given to the nurse by the parent.
● Students are not permitted to carry medications to and from school, except as stated above.
● No medications will be accepted without the completed medication form signed by the parent and the licensed health

professional. Telephone requests or notes written by parents for administration of any medication will not be honored.
● Medication authorization forms are valid for the current school year only and must be renewed yearly if needed.
● Medication must be in the original container and be properly labeled with the student’s name. If prescription, prescriber’s name,

date of prescription, name of medication, dosage, strength, time interval, route of administration, and the date of drug expiration
is required.

● For medications taken on a daily basis, only a 30 day supply will be accepted. For medications that are not daily medications or
given on an “as needed” basis, only 30 pills will be accepted.

● When medication has been discontinued, any remaining medication must be picked up by the parent within 5 days after
discontinuation or it will be disposed of by school personnel. Parents must pick up medications within 5 days of the end of the
school year or it will be disposed of by school personnel.

● Should you have any questions or concerns please contact the school nurse.
● If your healthcare provider determines the herbal/dietary supplements/oils or alternative treatments are required during the

school day please see below explanation and contact your school nurse.

Alternative Medications/ Remedies and Essential Oils

Many complementary and alternative health products and practices are not tested for safety or efficacy especially in children. Because
herbal products and dietary products are not regulated, there are concerns about purity and potency of the products.

The lack of safety information for these medications/health products limits their appropriate use at schools. Registered nurses have the
responsibility to know the therapeutic effects, safe dosage, contraindications, and potential side effects. If this information is not
available in standard healthcare resources, the registered nurse may refuse administration.

If a licensed healthcare provider determines that alternative medications/supplements/treatment is required during the school day,
additional information must be provided by the healthcare provider.

The prescribing health care provider must provide:

● Verification that the product is safe to administer in the prescribed dose
● That the dose is therapeutic and has no untoward effect.
● Provide potential side effects and contraindications to giving the alternative medication/remedies/oils/treatments.

Not administering these products in school does not prevent parents from administering them at home or coming to school to
administer it themselves.
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